
Summer camp 2025 Grant Report 
 

We had another wonderful summer camp this June and are tremendously grateful for the 
support of the High Plains Region. The children deepened their relationships with one another, 
learned spiritual practices, and had fun. 

This summer 19 children came to camp- a small but significant increase.  We had the camp a 
bit later in June so that all the school districts around us were out of school.  All but one of the 
families who attended last summer and we had 5 new families including several from the 
community. This year we focused recruitment by paying for a Facebook ad and banner, as well as 
posting on various websites.  

We again had a strong core of volunteers from the church both who helped regularly and 
who offered different activities.  We went hiking, swimming, did dance and music and had arts and 
crafts and Bible study.  The kids really enjoyed it! As happened last year, all the kids and parents 
wanted to know why we don’t offer camp every week. And by the end of the week, the volunteers 
were glad it was only once a week! 

As you can see, we did not spend all the grant this year, so our plan is to keep the remaining 
balance to use for summer camp last year. Please let us know if you would prefer we return the 
funds.  
 
Finances 
Income         2848 
Grant from HPR        2500 
Enrollment fee ($5 per kid)       95 
Balance from last year        253 
(Additional in-kind donations covered meals and snacks- approx. $750) 
 
Expenses         1693.02 
Staff          1000 
Curriculum         170 
Advertising         116.50 
Materials         310.52 
Pool          96 
 
Balance         1154.98 
 
There was an end of camp slideshow which I am happy to share if that is helpful! 


